Agenda
Board of Directors

Eastridge I Condominium Owners, Inc.

July 11th, 2023. 
Present: Board members present were Teri Penn, Laura Murray, Nathan Wolf, Kathy Knutson, Barry Weiss, Dan Rathert and Dean Potter. Representing Snow’s Management was Sage Cahill.
Excused: Ryan Conti, Bridget McCleskey. 
Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 6:02 pm via Zoom.
Approval of Agenda: A motion was made to approve the agenda as amended, the motion was seconded and carried.
Homeowners Forum: Judy Webb discussed her foundation repairs with the board (See Unfinished Business).
Minutes from the Previous Meeting:  The June 13th, 2023 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made to approve the minutes as written, the motion was seconded and carried.
Financial Reports: 
Financials:  The May 31st, 2023 financial reports were reviewed. 

The board has approved Teri Penn, Dean Potter and Laura Murray to be signers on all CD accounts for the Eastridge 1 Condominium Homeowners Association. 
New Business:


2061 Cliffside Landscaping Alteration Request: A motion was made to approve this homeowners alteration request for landscaping changes, the motion was seconded and carried.

RV Lot Fees: Kathy Knutson proposed raising the fee for RV Lot rentals by 50%, which would be $180.00 per year. A motion was made to approve this proposal, the motion was seconded and carried.
Unfinished Business: 

Geothermal System: Teri Penn is working on getting updated bids for fixing this system or potentially updating the underground boiler system to a more cost effective and efficient system. She will provide her findings to the board when she receives more information. 
2039 Eastridge foundation: The board discussed the cracks and leaking in the foundation of 2057 Cliffside. Judy Webb (homeowner) requested the board move forward with getting the foundation repaired. The board approved this homeowners gutter repairs to help mitigate any drainage issues that could be exacerbating the foundation leaks. The board does not feel there was enough damage to warrant the expense, and decided to monitor the issue for the next year and revisit the issue next summer. The board did recommend this homeowner look into removing the large tree in her back yard, which could possibly have roots pushing against this foundation wall. 

Dan Rathert Tree Update: One tree has been planted, a 7 foot blue spruce. He is still working on getting the other trees planted this summer.

Dean Potter Asphalt Update: 3 units are slated to have asphalt work done this week, the contractors are working through the list of units as weather and scheduling permits.

Roofing Sub-committee Report: The roofing committee will acquire bids for moss removal. They will also do a walk around to see what trees around the grounds are needing pruning to prevent damage to nearby roofs. 

2057 Cliffside Gutters: The board approved the $450.00 estimate from ABC Seamless to get this units gutters repaired.
Newsletter Items: 

August 27th, 2023 there will be a community picnic. The board has approved a budget of $550.00 for food and entertainment.

Steve Fletcher will reach out to Snow’s to provide a link to a website that shows ways homeowners can mitigate the buildup of ice dams on roofs. This will be included in the newsletter.
Executive Session: The delinquency reports were reviewed. 
Next Meeting:  The next meeting is scheduled for August 8th, 2023 at 6:00 pm.
Adjournment:  With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 7:53pm. 
Respectfully submitted,

Sage Cahill

Association Manager
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